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St. Maryõs Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
Wheelers Lane Dubbo                                                                                                           Ph:    6882 4790 

PO Box 4141                                                 

www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au 

Term 1, Week 9                                             26th March, 2018 

VISION STATEMENT 
St. Maryôs Primary strives to be a welcoming Christ-centred learning community that promotes a quality holistic  

education and trusting relationships in a caring and supportive environment. 

Dear Parents, 
Holy Week commenced with Palm Sunday yesterday. It is a time when we celebrate in a 
special way the life, death and resurrection of Jesus. We remember his actions, reflect on 
his messages, and recommit to living as his disciples in the world today. The schedule for 
Holy Week celebrations at St. Brigidôs is attached to the newsletter. 
We commenced the week with our Palm Sunday liturgy today and on Thursday we will 
recall the events of Holy Thursday and Good Friday with two different liturgies. 
As you can see by the dates above we have a very busy last three weeks of Term 1 ahead of 
us. On the positive side the next three weeks presents plenty of opportunities for our 
parents and friends to engage in school life. 

 

March    26   Parent/Teacher Interviews 

      Palm Sunday Liturgy (Kinder) @ 12.30pm 

 27   Peachey/Richardson Rugby League Training 3.15pm-4.15pm 

 28   Lunchless Lunch Order (Project Compassion Fundraiser) 

      Easter Egg Raffle winners announced 

 29   Holy Thursday 

      Holy Thursday Liturgy (Year 6) @ 9.30am 

      Stations of the Cross (Year 3) @ 12.30pm 

April 04   Primary Cross Country (excluding 11 years boys) 

 05   Easter Liturgy (Year 2) @ 12.30pm 

      Night of the Notables 

 06   Grandparentsô Day (Mass 11.30am, lunch, open classrooms) 

 10   Peachey/Richardson Rugby League Training - 3.15pm-4.15pm 

 11   Peachey/Richardson Rugby League Gala Day 

 12   Infants and 11 years boys Cross Country 

 13   Kinder to Year 6 - Georgeôs Marvellous Medicine - 12pm 
 

Mark 11:1-10 

Hosanna in the Highest 

tǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ WŜǎǳǎΦ 

http://www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au/
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Kindergarten Enrolments 2019 - Enrolments for Kindergarten 2019 are open.  Parents wishing to enrol 
their child are asked to contact the school to receive a copy of St. Maryôs Enrolment Policy and current 
Enrolment Application Form. To process your enrolment application a copy of your childôs birth certificate, 
baptismal certificate, immunisation record and any other supporting documentation will be required. 
Enrolment interviews for all new families will commence on Monday, 21st May. 
(Donôt forget siblings starting in 2019 also need to lodge an Enrolment Form.) 

 
Night of the Notables - The Year 6 ñNight of the Notablesò will take place in our school hall 
next Thursday, April 5. It will commence at 6.00pm with a BBQ tea, BYO drinks (no 
alcohol) followed by the ñNight of the Notablesò at 6.30pm. It will be a wonderful evening in 
which the Year 6 students assume the persona of a ónotableô who has made a positive 
difference in our world. Cost for the BBQ, gold coin donation, will be donated to Caritas a 
part of our fundraiser for Project Compassion. 
 
Grandparentsô Day - Next Friday, 6th April is a very special day as it is Grandparentsô Day.  
All Grandparents (and parents) are invited to our school to spend time with the grandchildren and see some of the wonderful 
things they are doing.  Parents, if itôs not possible for grandparents to come along please try and invite someone who is special to 
your child so he/she does have someone here as it is disappointing for students if they have no one special on the day. 
 

Program for the day:    
*  Mass 11.30am, St. Brigidôs Church. 
 

*   BYO lunch back at school, tea and coffee provided. 
 

*   Canteen will not have the facility to serve lunches at lunchtime but will be able to 
make up pre-ordered lunches. If interested parents/grandparents can complete a lunch 
bag order and send with childôs lunch order at the start of the school day. 

 

*  After lunch from 1.25pm-2.25pm there will be classroom visits. 
 

*  Following the classroom visits students may go home with their grandparents/parents 
or return to class. 

 
Rugby 7s Winners - Congratulations to our St. Maryôs óAô rugby union team who won the Dubbo Gala Day last week. They 
will now travel to Orange in Week 11 to compete for the Western Region title. Congratulations also go to our St. Maryôs óBô 
team who competed hard throughout the day and had a few wins. Thanks to Mr Nugent for organising our participation in this 
day and training our teams. 
 

 

 
 
Bathurst Diocesan Winter Sports Trials - Congratulations to the 
following students who were selected in Bathurst Diocesan Teams after 
trialling at the diocesan selection trials last Friday; 
Netball:   Molly Croft 

Boys Soccer:  Lachlan McKinney 

12s Rugby League:  Jodan Porter 

11s Rugby League:  Noah Sutcliffe, Jack Crimmins and Billy Hing 

Rugby Union:  James Aird 
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PSSA Competition - The Dubbo District Primary Schools Sports Association (PSSA) Winter Sports Competition will take 
place in Term 2 commencing in Week 1 involving our students in Years 4-6. This competition involves students from the 
various Government primary schools in Dubbo as well as St. Johnôs Primary, St. Pius X School and ourselves. Games are held 
from 11.30am-1.00pm each Friday at various venues throughout Dubbo. Nomination forms for our Year 5 and Year 6 students 
will be sent home this week. Permission notes will be sent home next week. 
 
The Aims of the Dubbo District PSSA competitions are for the children to: 

¶ Enjoy sport. 
 

¶ Develop a positive, sportsmanship attitude. 
 

¶ Develop skills in various sports in a competitive situation. 
 

¶ Attain higher standards of behaviour. 
 

¶ Reach higher levels of competition. 
 

¶ Mix with other schools in a sporting situation. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Our school Primary Cross Country Trials will be held at school next Wednesday, 4th April. These trials will be used to select our 
School Cross Country team which will compete at the Diocesan Cross Country Carnival at Coolah on Tuesday, 8th May in Term 
2.  Please find attached Cross Country aerial photo. 
Infants will do their one kilometre runs the following week on Thursday, 12th April (Week 11). 
Kinder and Year 1 will do their runs with their Years 5 and 6 buddies. 
The 9 years and under and 10 year olds will run 2 kilometres and the 11 and 12 year olds will run 3 kilometres. Age is 
determined by the year of birth, i.e. 9 years and under ï born 2007 or 2008, 10 years ï born 2006, 11 years ï born 2005, 12 years 
and over ï born 2004 or 2003. All children will walk the course in the morning and will run in age group races throughout the 
day. The first four runners across the line will be selected in the school Cross Country Team. 
 
Our 11 year boys will be racing NEXT Thursday with our K to 2 classes as three of our boys in this age group will be 
representing the Bathurst Diocese in AFL on the day of our Primary Cross Country. 
 
Please Note:  We need a few parent volunteers, if you are able to assist, please fill out the tear-off and return to school ASAP. 

The following start times are approximates. 

¶ 9.05am - Primary students walk the course 
 

¶ 9.45am - 9 years and under boys, 10.00am - 9 years and under girls 
 

¶ 10.15am - 10 years and under boys, 10.30am - 10 years and under girls 
 
RECESS ï 11.00am 
 

¶ 11.40am - 11 years and under girls 
 

¶ 12.00pm - 12 years and under boys, 12.20pm - 12 years and under girls 
 
LUNCH ï 1.00pm 

    The raffle draw will take place on  
Wednesday, 28th March at 9.00am. 
            $1 PER TICKET 
 

**More tickets available from the school office. 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Photo:  Major prizes for the Easter Raffle.  Good luck to everyone!!! 

God Bless,  Luke Wilson - Principal 


